








prevent the College from submitting funding claims to DfE. Members were advised that the 
Principals Group are recommending disclosing the risk on all Corporate Risk Registers as 
reports are being received that the system is not operating effectively as significant errors Mr Doran 
are being produced whilst inputting data. 

Mrs Singleton recommended providing the heatmap as part of the papers. Mrs Campbell 
advised that she is meeting with RSM next week regarding the presentation of the CRR Mrs Campbell 
report. 

Mrs Singleton reminded Members to highlight any horizon scanning risks to the Committee 
as they arise. 

Mr Doran left the meeting at 20.07. 

A13. DIRECT AWARD CONTRACTS 

None to report. 

A 14. DfE TfS / Apps COMPLIANCE AUDITS 

Mrs Campbell advised on the 0% error rate on the ApprenticeshipsNI employer incentive 
(El) audit. She clarified that the only identified error was one on the Department's part, 
namely identification of an unpaid El claim. 

A15. ANY OTHER BUSINESS 

Members discussed the merits of holding meetings online in person, taking cognisance of 
the time commitment for those travelling long distance and connectivity problems. 
Members agreed that the November meeting where the Accounts and RTTCWG are being 
discussed should be held face to face going forward. 

A16. DATE AND TIME OF NEXT MEETING 

The next meeting of the Audit and Risk Committee is scheduled to take place on Tuesday 
7 February 2023 at 17.30 via TEAMs. 

The meeting concluded at 20.13. 
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